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Dear friends, sisters and partners of Tumekutana,
Greetings to all of you in Christ!  It has been a long time since I have sent you a prayer letter, but I wanted to bring everyone up to date with where Tumekutana 2018 is right now.   We are only three months away from what will be our fourth gathering.  There is so much to thank the Lord for, and also much to bring to him in prayer also.  
First of all, our dear sister, Buki, from the Uniting Presbyterian Church in South Africa is coordinating all the work on the ground in South Africa.  She never speaks about herself, but besides being the Vice-President of Tumekutana, she is a pastor, medical doctor and former member of Parliament.  She is working with a growing team of women to coordinate hosting the representatives of the 23 African countries participating, as well as international guests from another four countries.   What does that mean?  It means she will facilitate the booking of the conference center (already set); She will work with her denomination to send formal invitations to the General Secretaries and Presidents of the some 33 African Presbyterian and Reformed denominations represented at Tumekutana; she will arrange the booking of airline tickets for all the African women and coordinate the transportation for everyone coming and going; She and her team are coordinating our site visit, arranging for simultaneous and written translation, and will help facilitate the opening and closing ceremonies with honored guests at each one.   We are so grateful for her.  But as you can tell, she and her team need prayers to give them wisdom, strength, resources, patience, even joy – and so much more.  
Next Jessie and Rebecca are our secretaries.  Jessie besides her work in Nigeria, is studying for her Masters degree in Scotland.  Rebecca is an established lawyer in Cameroon and the Tumekutana regional coordinator for Central Africa.  They will be the primary communicators with our international partners, our sisters being invited, the host church in South Africa, and all of you!  If not for them, you wouldn’t receive the prayer letters!   You can’t imagine what their inboxes look like!
Bridget is our President of Tumekutana.  She as well is a Pastor in the Evangelical Presbyterian Church, Ghana, and a Counselor at the University of Ghana, as well as chaplain there.  She moderates all of our bi-weekly conference calls (to some seven countries), and gently but firmly moves us toward our goal.  
Veronica, the Treasurer recently retired from her post as Women’s Director of the Women’s Guild of the Presbyterian Church of East Africa (Kenya, Uganda and Tanzania).  But she continues to serve on the executive committee of the World Communion of Reformed Churches, and is active working with women as a volunteer and behind the scenes.   She and Bridget are the voices of experience, and wisdom for our team.  As founding members of Tumekutana, they helped create the vision that has become Tumekutana today.  
Each and all of these women are busy in their everyday lives.  And yet, they are also pouring themselves out on behalf of other women across Africa, in the name of Tumekutana.   Please take time to pray for these women by name.  Pray for their personal lives, their everyday work lives, their roles with Tumekutana. Pray for the countries they are living in – and for the women they love and serve.   They need every prayer that is offered.   And, if you ever want to send them a note of encouragement, just reply to this email.  Or if you send it to me cweinberg@firstpresevanston.org , I will make sure they receive it!  
Thank you to all of you for supporting us in love and prayer.  We need you!
Yours in Christ,
Caryl
Caryl Weinberg 
